Hi everyone 

Having recently taken over the Crewkerne Rural Beat from Dave Lewis, I have spent the last few weeks reacquainting myself with the area, making contact with Parish Councils, calling into local schools, businesses and coffee mornings.  I am keen to meet as many of you as possible to find out any issues or concerns you may have.  
Luckily crime is relatively low in our area. However there have recently been some thefts of Landrovers and trailers from rural areas in South Somerset.   The most recent took place on 28th December from East Lambrook. So if you own a Landrover, please be vigilant and take the necessary steps to make it as secure as possible.   
The majority of the farms and stables are now members of the Farm Watch or Horse Watch schemes.  Becoming a member enables the Rural Crime team who operate the schemes to send out information of any crime trends in the area and to give crime reduction advice. They also have a limited amount of security equipment they can loan to be trialed.     If you do notice any persons or vehicles acting suspiciously in your area please contact the Police by ringing 101 or 999 if urgent and give as much information as possible, such as descriptions or vehicle registration numbers.
House burglaries are thankfully rare but whilst we are still in the midst of short days and long nights the following tips may be useful:

· A well-lit home gives the impression someone is in

· Use timer switches to turn lights on when you are out
· Save energy and money with low-energy light bulbs

· Lock windows and doors and keep gates and side entrances well secured

· Don’t leave car keys or valuables near windows, doors or letterboxes, where burglars can reach through to steal them

· Invest in external lighting

We urge you to property mark your valuables and make the details viewable to the police by registering them on www.immobilise.com . You can register your belongings for free, improving the chance of getting them back if they are lost or stolen.

Important: If you suspect you are being burgled, you must call 999 straight away and wait in a safe place for help to arrive. Do not enter your property if there is a chance the suspect is still inside.

If you wish to contact me with any concerns or issues, please ring 101 and leave a message or  alternatively e-mail:michelle.haimes@avonandsomerset.police.uk.  
Michelle Haimes

PCSO 8913 
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